

KIMBERLY TICE

Executive Director ktice@oaeyc.org
Phone: 419-946-6693

P.O. Box 71 Mt. Gilead, Ohio 43338

Ohio House of Representatives

Families, Aging & Human Services

House Bill 145

Kimberly Tice

Ohio Association for the Education of Young Children (Ohio AEYC)

April 15, 2021

Chairman Manchester, Vice Chair Cutrona, Ranking Member West and members of the committee, my name is Kimberly Tice and I am the Executive Director of the Ohio Association for the Education of Young Children. Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on House Bill 145, which would expand initial child care eligibility from 130% of the Federal Poverty Level to 200% of the Federal Poverty Level.

Ohio AEYC is a statewide, professional association with a mission to empower all who care for educate and advocate on behalf of young children. We are the state affiliate for NAEYC, the largest and most respected professional association for early childhood educators in the country. We are committed to ensuring early childhood educators are educated, empowered, respected and well-compensated leading them to exemplify excellence in their work with young children during the most critical period of brain development. We explicitly represent over 2,000 members serving in all early childhood roles and settings while also supporting the entire early childhood profession across Ohio.

Ohio AEYC and its members believe every child deserves an equal opportunity to a highquality educational foundation that prepares them to grow, learn and succeed in both school and life. Your investment in child care supports our efforts to deliver on the promise of early childhood education.

Ohio AEYC is testifying today as an interested party to House Bill 145 to urge you to increase initial eligibility for publicly funded child care to 200% of the Federal Poverty Level. This will directly help families to afford care and indirectly help child care program in their efforts to increase enrollment if more families can enroll or continue to use care.

Everyone should have the opportunity to work hard and achieve family economic security. Hard work should also be rewarded, but some policies are insufficient and inadvertently keep hardworking parents from climbing the economic ladder.

Increasing eligibility is money well spent.

- It is a two-generational support for both working parents and their children. Parents can work toward economic sufficiency while their children receive safe, enriching learning experiences.
- Providing more families with the opportunity to access affordable child care can help prevent child abuse and neglect by reducing parental stress.
- When parents can't afford the full cost of unsubsidized child care, they often choose unregulated care that are usually not as safe for the child.
- Parents, especially women, are dropping out of the labor market and will struggle to return without affordable child care.
- The impacts are even worse for families of color, who had trouble finding and affording care before the pandemic, and who have been especially harmed by the twin economic and health crises COVID has caused. Ensuring that low-income children of color have a safe and nurturing place to learn while their parents are working their way to economic security is a racial and ethnic equity issue as well.
- Ohio is still serving only a fraction of eligible children, and parents still struggle to pay
 for the cost of quality. The FY22-23 executive budget proposal includes a small increase
 in eligibility from 130% FPL to 138% FPL. To make meaningful progress on eligibility in
 the state of Ohio, initial eligibility must be increased to 200% FPL to provide much
 needed relief to working families.

Children and families can't wait.

Devin Still, Care Advocate and former defensive end for the Cincinnati Bengals was recently asked to end his speech with some motivational words for caregivers and families. Devin stated that "Caregivers are tired of being asked to be motivated by words. They want to be motivated by actions." Ohio AEYC and our members ask that you take his words to heart and take action to raise the eligibility level for Ohio's hard-working families and their children.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify today and we ask you to contact us if you have questions or concerns. We are happy to be utilized as a resource and to connect you directly to early childhood educators and families in your district who stand ready to share first-hand experiences with you related to this testimony.